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Introduction

The South Thames Colleges Group (the Group) is committed to work in a way which
responds to the interests and demands of the local communities it serves. This may
include working in partnership with sub-contractors where it can be demonstrated
that this would deliver extra value to learners and employers.

The College’s main purpose for sub-contracting is:

e To respond quickly to employer and learner demand, meeting our customers’
needs.

* To support the Group’s strategic purpose and/or its client group.

e To develop new areas of provision.

e To engage with new markets.

e To build capacity.

e To maintain the delivery of niche provision and support local communities.
» To support the unemployed back into work with vocational training routes.

e To deliver programmes in response to national priorities and The Greater
London Assembly (GLA).

The College will only sub-contract where provision is mutually beneficial and is
based on joint partnership working to deliver first class provision to learners and
employers.

The Group will only sub-contract where there is no evident ‘conflict of interest’.

The maximum amount of subcontracting the Group will consider will be decided on
an annual basis according to the needs of the Group.

Partner Selection

The STCG will comply with any obligations it has as a public body in the selection
and procurement of sub-contracted services. It will follow an open and transparent
process in the selection and assessment of sub-contractors.

Sub-contracting partners will be selected based upon identified need, and
appointment will be subject to an acceptable assessment by the STCG through its
due diligence process. Potential sub-contractors will be required to supply the
STCG with all relevant information requested to enable it to assess whether the
sub-contractor meets the various standards and conditions it requires.

As part of the tender process a site visit to the proposed partner may be made and
may include a review of the provider's systems and procedures and possibly a
quality observation of an induction, support, assessment or delivery activity.

All potential sub-contractors must be listed on the Education and Skills Funding
Agency (ESFA) Register of Training Organisations if they already hold contracts
with an overall value of £100,000, or if the sub-contract with the College is profiled
to exceed £100,000. Organisations holding contracts of £100,000 or more will not
be considered until such time that they successfully register with the Education and
Skills Funding Agency.


















